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SUBJECT   
A progress briefing on the review of Regional Wastewater Services Plan policies.
SUMMARY
The Metropolitan Water Pollution Abatement Advisory Committee (“MWPAAC”) is participating in the review of the Regional Wastewater Services Policies (“RWSP”), through the work of the RWSP Task Force created by MWPAAC to assist in the review.   The work of the Task Force is nearing completion of its initial consideration of RWSP policies.  The RWQC has scheduled a briefing to provide an update on the progress of the review.  
BACKGROUND
A major element of the RWQC’s 2015 Work Plan is the review of Regional Wastewater Services Policies recommendations that have been developed through a process involving the Metropolitan Water Pollution Abatement Advisory Committee (“MWPAAC”), and the Executive.  The RWQC formed a RWSP Subcommittee early in 2015, to receive and review draft policies, in an iterative review process with MWPAAC, the Executive, and the RWQC.  
The policy review process began with an initial review by MWPAAC.  The Executive sought an initial MWPAAC review in order to assure that the voice of the cities and sewer districts is central to the review of the RWSP, and that the concerns of participant jurisdictions are at the base of recommendations for policy update.  The Executive has noted that, while the initial policy screen is through MWPAAC, the Executive will provide input through a process of engagement with the MWPAAC recommendations.  
In order to facilitate review, MWPAAC formed an RWSP Task Force charged with taking an initial look at the current policy package, identifying concerns, and making recommendation for change.  The Task Force was also responsible for considering whether the existing policy framework is complete as it stands, or whether there are additional areas that are appropriate for address through RWSP policy.  
Task Force recommendations are forwarded to full MWPAAC, which reviews and comments upon the Task Force product.   These MWPAAC-reviewed policies are then forwarded for consideration by the RWQC RWSP Subcommittee.
The MWPAAC RWSP Task Force has worked its way through an extensive package of existing and potential policies.  These include the following:
	· Combined Sewer Overflow
· Conveyance
· Infiltration/Inflow
· Asset Management
· Treatment Plant
· Odor Prevention
· Wastewater Planning
· Wastewater Services
	· Biosolids
· Water Reuse
· Energy
· Financial
· Industrial Waste
· Sustainability
· Reporting
· RWSP Code—Other



While Executive review and the RWSP Subcommittee review are still ongoing, this is a reasonable juncture to provide a status update to the full Regional Water Quality Committee on the progress towards review of RWSP policies.
Debra Ross, Water Quality Planner for the Wastewater Treatment Division, has provided staff support for the MWPAAC Task Force, and has summarized the recommendations of the Task Force to the  RWSP Subcommittee.  Ms. Ross will brief the RWQC on this topic.  
INVITED
1. Debra Ross, Water Quality Planner III, Wastewater Treatment Division
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